Minutes from the September 14, 1999, Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows: 

In attendance: TiJean Rodriguez, Brad Bendily, Carlton "Cleve" Bankston, Tommy Seal, Erin Buratt, Dr. Mike Asoodeh, Mrs. Donna Methvien, and Ms. Clarissa Schiro. Rosalyn Chauvin and Sandy Miller were also present.

· The minutes of the August 3rd meeting were accepted as submitted. 

· Dr. Asoodeh submitted an updated Operating Agreement for Restricted Computer Labs, as well as a Request Form for Special Technology Purchase Form. Dr. Asoodeh asked that each member review the Request Form for Special Technology Purchases and make recommendations. TiJean made the motion to accept the form with Brad Bendily seconding the motion. Donna Methvien recommended adding the Norton’s anti-virus software to the list of standard software to be installed in all technology fee computer labs as listed on the Operating Agreement for Restricted Computer Lab form. The committee was asked to vote on the acceptance of the Request Form for Special Technology Purchases. The vote was 7-0 in favor of accepting the form. Action Item: Dr. Asoodeh will make the new revisions to the Operating Agreement for Restricted Computer Labs before submitting to Dr. Moffett. 
· It was mentioned that students and RA’s are beginning to complain about non-resident students using the dorm labs too much. The students living in the dorms feel that the machines should be for their use only. Action Item: Donna Methvien, Tommy Seal, and Cleve Bankston will work with Steve Leon and the RA’s to resolve this problem. 

· Action Item: Due to current dorm usage, Donna Methvien, Tommy Seal, and Cleve Bankston will look into the possibility of adding more computers in the dormitory labs where feasible. 

· Dr. Asoodeh stated that the revision to the STS Coordinator job description has been completed. The position has been advertised and applicants are being received. 

· Dr. Asoodeh and Brad Bendily met with Phil Calvin to discuss the TEC proposal. It was determined that TEC is basically asking for a large 40-computer classroom. All other items requested in the previous proposal have been omitted, and a new proposal has been submitted. This will be a separate project from the TEC 137 classroom. There will have to be some electrical work done to the room to accommodate all the equipment to be ordered. Brad Bendily recommended approval of the TEC proposal with a second from TiJean. The committee was asked to vote on the proposal. The vote was 7-0 in favor of accepting the proposal. Action Item: Dr. Asoodeh will bring the committee recommendation regarding TEC to Dr. Moffett for approval. 

· Brad and Clarissa have gotten pricing on some equipment for checkout in the SPL. They have also contacted the electricians to verify that the room can handle more electrical loads. A meeting has tentatively been scheduled with Ed Gauthier and Gene Prejean on Thursday to discuss inventory and equipment checkout guidelines. Brad indicated that the estimated amount of the equipment for the units would be $30,500. Action Item: Rosalyn Chauvin will provide Brad with a copy of the checkout form used for the laptop computers for PeopleSoft. Brad will continue to research prices and submit a report at the next meeting. 

· Rosalyn Chauvin reported that the Student Technology Fee web page is ready; however, it has not been announced yet. She would like for each of the committee members to review the site for feedback. Action Item: Rosalyn Chauvin will submit the URL to each committee member for their review. 

· Dr. Asoodeh submitted the recommendation to renovate McClimans 116 for a storage area to Dr. Moffett. Dr. Moffett approved this recommendation. Action Item: Donna Methvien will begin working with Facility Planning on this project to have the storage area completed. 

· Donna Methvien stated that she has contacted Acadian Advertising and received pricing on some prizes to be given out during the "Technology-In-Your-Face" days. She also spoke with Terry Cooper regarding prize donations from I-55. He has agreed to donate several one year subscriptions for internet service, as well as some six month and three month subscriptions. 

· Technology-In-Your-Face day has been scheduled to take place on September 28th and 29th between 10:00 and 2:00 p.m. in the Student Union Mall. Several students have been scheduled to work during this time. There will be several tables set up and prizes to be given away. TiJean suggested setting up a couple of destination stations to show a presentation of what has been happening since the technology fee came into affect. It was agreed that this is a good idea. It was mentioned that we have only two weeks left to get everything together. Rosalyn is going to request that the logo be ready tomorrow, so prizes can be ordered with the logo on them. 

· Dr. Asoodeh stated that he has been getting a number of phone calls from Florida Parishes Lab in regards to them becoming a restricted lab. He asked the committee’s general feeling about this request. The committee was in agreement to look into this request. They would need to find out what FPSSRC is asking for and what the cost will be. Dr. Asoodeh stated that he would also need to speak with Dr. Moffett to find out how he feels about adding another lab to the technology fee. Dr. Asoodeh also mentioned that there are other requests from Biology, Foreign Languages, Music, and a few others to become restricted labs as well. Erin stated that the Technology Committee met last week to discuss these non-funded restricted lab requests. She indicated that the Music lab isn’t asking for very much. The Foreign Languages request was not clear as to what was needed. She recommended that someone from Foreign Languages be present at the next meeting to discuss their needs further. Action Item: Dr. Asoodeh will invite someone from Foreign Languages to attend the next Technology Fee Committee meeting to discuss needs for the restricted lab. The committee voted 7-0 in favor of removing Scott McKinney’s proposal, as this was not an issue for the technology fee committee; therefore, technology fees should not fund this. Erin stated that they would like to be ready to vote on some of the requests mentioned above at the next Technology Fee Committee meeting. 

· Dr. Asoodeh stated that faculty/staff are asking for special software to be loaded on the lab computers in the middle of the semester. This type of request interferes with the regular operation of the computers in the labs. Notification should be received ahead of time to have the installations completed between semesters. It was stated that we need to come up with some guidelines that can be sent to the academic departments. Donna Methvien submitted the proposed procedures to the committee. Action Item: Dr. Asoodeh, Clarissa, and Brad will meet to determine where to input these procedures (i.e. Restricted Lab Agreements, etc.). 
· Dr. Asoodeh indicated that the university agreement with Microsoft includes all computers on campus. However, since 1/3 of the computers has been purchased with technology funds, he asked if the Technology Fee Committee would consider funding 1/3 of the cost of the yearly fee for the Microsoft Agreement. The committee was in agreement to consider funding the 1/3 cost for this agreement. The committee also agreed to allow Dr. Asoodeh to negotiate on their behalf in regards to this agreement. Brad Bendily asked how the university came up with the FTE formula. Action Item: Dr. Asoodeh, Erin, and Brad will check with the appropriate personnel to find out about the FTE formula. 

  The next Technology Fee Committee meeting is scheduled for 9:00 a.m. on Tuesday, October 5, 1999, in the Career Services Development Conference Room located in the Student Union Annex, Room 244. 

The meeting adjourned at 10:30 a.m. 
